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TRAVEL ADVISORY 
 

Lane Reduction on French Road in the City of Utica and the Town of 
New Hartford, Oneida County 

 

The New York State Department of Transportation is advising motorists that beginning Monday, 

June 24, French Road (State Route 921W) from Seward Avenue in the City of Utica to just north 

of Chenango Road in the Town of New Hartford, Oneida County, will be reduced to one lane in 

each direction daily, between the hours of 7 a.m. and 3 p.m. to facilitate bridge maintenance. 

The work is expected to be complete within the week, weather permitting. 

Motorists should expect delays and plan accordingly.  

 
About the Department of Transportation 
The New York State Department of Transportation strives to provide a safe, reliable, equitable, 
and resilient transportation system that connects communities, enhances quality of life, protects 
the environment, and supports the economic well-being of New York State.  
 
Lives are on the line; slow down and move over for highway workers! 
 
For more information, find us on Facebook, follow us on X, regional X or Instagram, or visit our 
website. For up-to-date travel information, call 511, visit www.511NY.org or download the free 
511NY mobile app. 
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